

Northwest San Pedro Neighborhood Council

"Your Community Voice"

June 8, 2016

Mr. Gene Seroka, Executive Director Port of Los Angeles 425 S. Palos Verde Street San Pedro, CA 90731

Subject: North Gaffey Greenbelt

Dear Director Seroka:

The Northwest San Pedro Council would like to request that the N. Gaffey Greenbelt be named in honor of John Greenwood. John was a founding member and the President of the Neighborhood Council at the time we conceptualized this project.

John played many important roles in our community. He was a member and President of the LAUSD Board of Education and Chair of the City's Proposition Q Oversight Committee. His other involvements included the Rotary Club, Board of Realtors, Board of the Gang Alternatives Program and Habitat for Humanity. His dedication and leadership were widely admired.

Professionally John was the Director of the Coro Foundation that provided leadership training to numerous people, including several Port staff.

We hope you will support our request and would appreciate hearing back from you on this issue.

Sincerely,

Ray Regalado NWSPNC President

on behalf of the NWSPNC Board

cc: Councilman Joe Buscaino

Board of Harbor Commissioners

Augie Bezmalinovich



Ray Regalado President

Laurie Jacobs Vice President

Sarah Valdez Treasurer

Cynthia Gonyea Secretary